Brennan Middle School
Brennan Organization of Parents

December 11, 2012
Officers in attendance:  Lisa Ramos, Mary Morris, Robyn Crowe
Attending:  Karen Saltzman, Melissa Grey, Rose Larson, Kerry McLaughlin, Melanie Larson
Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm

Review of last month’s minutes took place.  They were accepted.

Principal’s Report:  Progress notes will go home Thursday 12/13.
The foodservice will be in on Friday 12/14 to see what students like and don’t like.  They will spend time with student council members for one hour.  There is a “giving bowl” in the cafeteria for students to put items they don’t want to eat.  Other students can take from it, thereby reducing waste.

Back to school January 2, 2013.

ELL testing January 10- February 13: paper/pencil test common vocab/math/language tests. Results will be available in April.

The bulletin board in the central office will showcase Brennan Middle School in January.

The popular vocabulary bee will begin again on 1/22.  There will be a multiple choice test taken in each homeroom, the top 3 from each grade level will then move on.  It will eventually be district wide between all three middle schools.

There will be a Winter Festival on 1/29 from 6:00-7:30pm.  

D.A.R.E graduation will take place on 1/18.

Treasure’s report: see attached
Turkey Raffle Update: Nancy and Robyn will take care of the raffle tax reporting.  Overall, the raffle was again a success.  There were two baskets leftover that were not raffled off.  Nancy asked if Studley can have them.  Lisa decided we will keep one and donate the other.  The basket we keep may be given to the winner of the step challenge. 

Fundraiser updates:

Fall Fundraiser: better then last year.

Box Tops: Looked good this year, will have another big push in the spring.

UNO’s: made $75.87, should we do this again?

Hong Kong Treasure’s: made approx $100.00

Target: Should we try to add them to the fundraiser options?  They make a check to the principal who would then sign it over to the PTO.  It is similar to Stop and Shop.

Upcoming Events:

Providence Bruins:  scheduled for 2/17/13.  Discount tickets will be available to Coelho, Wamsutta, Brennan, Willett and Studley.

Student/Teacher Basketball game: in March, date TBA.  Libby will chair but needs help.

April Showers: will be sent out sometime in March.  Rose will chair, but could use help.

Multicultural Night: Do we want to do one?

Newsletter:  will be posted on the Brennan website.  
Meeting Adjourned at 7:25pm

Respectfully Submitted, Mary Morris
